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  Dates for the Diary t 

DECEMBER 2022 FEBRUARY 2023 

16 December Last day for students 6 February Kindy begin 

JANUARY 2023  

27 January & 

30 January 

School Development Day 

31 January Years 1-6 students start 

 

 

 

 

The Facta 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 4 – Week 10 (16th December 2022) 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Just like that, another year has come to an end. Like every year, we say goodbye to old friends, families and 
colleagues as they begin their new chapter and embark on new adventures. As I do at the close of every year, 
I’d like to share my Presentation Day speech below……………… 
 
Boys and girls, parents, carers, grandparents, friends, teachers and staff, welcome to our Annual 
Presentation Day. 
 
This is our very first Presentation Day where we get the opportunity to celebrate outside amongst our beautiful 
surroundings, under the sun. And how lucky are we to be surrounded by so many trees and lush green 
grounds – features that our so unique to our school. 
 
As I do every year on Presentation Day, I’d like to take this opportunity to thank you all and acknowledge 
our tremendous school community.  
 
Parents and carers, seeing you walk through the school gates after so long was truly a highlight this year. 
Our face-to-face meetings, Grandfriends’ Day and our recent Art Exhibition truly reminded us all just how 
much we value human connections and the importance of person-to-person interactions. Thank you for your 
continued support, the faith you have in us as educators and entrusting us with your child’s education each 
and every day. I know that when I say this, I speak on behalf of all our teachers, that being part of your 
children’s lives is an enormous privilege. 
 
Boys and girls, last weekend I read every single student’s Semester 2 report. It is something that I enjoy 
doing immensely, and it is one of my favourite things to do as Principal. Your teachers have spent many 
hours putting your report together, so here is some advice from me. When you get your report, don’t just look 
at the things that you can’t do, but concentrate on what you have achieved. It might be that you are doing 
better in reading or that you finally understand how decimals and fractions work, or it might even be that 
you finally have the courage to do your topic talks. Whatever it is, take something away that you are super 
proud of, and share it with your mum & dad or a special family member. Then look at an area that you can 
do better in. This doesn’t mean that you’ve failed. It means that you now have a new goal for 2023. We all 
have goals…….…..your teachers have goals & Ms Vountoulas has goals, too. It’s how we learn new skills & 
knowledge.  

 
Year 6, you are in your final weeks of primary school and you are about to embark on a new and 
exciting adventure called high school.  
 
But when you walk out of the school gate that final time, take one last look over your shoulder………look 
into the school grounds and focus on what you have achieved and what you have experienced whilst at 
Concord Public School. 

 

• Friendships that will last a lifetime – you only have to look beside you right now. Who are you sitting 
next to? No doubt, a cherished friend. 
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• Wonderful teachers that cared and nurtured your wellbeing and education over the last 7 years 

• And parents and carers who were right by your side from that very first day you walked into the school, 
holding your hand nervously and calming your nerves. Parents and carers who never gave up on you, 
through your triumphs and your challenges. 
 
Good luck and we wish you all well! 
 
I’d like to thank and acknowledge several staff members who won’t be with us next year. 
 
Firstly, thank you to Mrs Sue Makay. Mrs Makay will be moving to Murray Farm Public School next year. 
She has been with us for 18 months, caring for our students and working alongside Mrs Posavac in the office. 
We thank you for your contributions to our school and we wish you well as you start in your new role. We 
welcome back Mrs Betty Annetta, who returns from Croydon Public School. 
 
Secondly, I’d like to wish Ms El-Hage the very best of luck as she moves to Croydon Public School as the 
Deputy Principal for 12 months. Congratulations on your new appointment, Ms El-Hage and we wish you 
well as you start in your new role. 
 
Thirdly, thank you to our school psychologist, Mrs Christiana Savas. Mrs Savas has been with our school, 
supporting students and families for the last 12 months. We thank you for your commitment to our school 
and we wish you all the very best of luck in your future endeavours. 
 
And finally, you would all be aware that Mrs Coco has decided to take the great leap into retirement next year. 
So save your tissues and hankies for now, everyone! We will get the opportunity to thank and honour Mrs 
Coco at her Farewell Assembly, next Tuesday 13th December, right here under the cola at 9:15am. Mrs Coco, the 
staff and the students would love for you to join us. 
 
And lastly, I’d like to thank our teachers and our staff. I know it’s a cliché to say that I work alongside the 
best staff in the state. But that is how I truly feel. I see, firsthand, the long hours that they put into their work, 
I see firsthand their commitment, and I see firsthand how nothing is ever too hard for them when it comes to 
their students. I know I may not say this often enough, teachers and staff, but I feel incredibly lucky to work 
with each and every one of you. You all bring such special and unique qualities to our wonderful school.  
 
And to conclude, enjoy his special day and over the school holidays, cherish the moments with those that are 
special to you. 
 
Merry Christmas and happy holidays to you all. Stay happy, stay safe and stay well. 
 

 
 

Anna Vountoulas 
Principal 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

We need assistance in our planning for next year.  The school's staffing entitlements and funding are 
dependent upon student population at the start of 2023. 

If you are moving or going on an extended family holiday and your child/ren will not be starting at the 
commencement of the new school year (on Tuesday, 31st January 2023), please notify the school office 
as soon as possible, preferably in writing or via the school's email address  concord-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Thank you! 

] 
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Principal’s Awards / Pennant Process 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the front 

office 2 days prior to the date of Assembly 
 

Planning for 2023 

mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

Kindergarten Enrolments - 2023 

We are currently taking enrolments for our kindergarten classes next year – 2023. 

If you or someone you know would like more information about our school or have a child ready 
to commence Kindergarten in 2023, please contact the school on: 

Phone:  9744-8427 or 9744-8452 

Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

We are looking forward to welcoming new children and families to our school. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we prepare for another year of learning in 2023, you can now apply for the Premier’s Back to School NSW 
program, offering $150 worth of vouchers (3 x $50 vouchers) to help pay for school supplies like school 
uniforms, shoes, bags, textbooks and stationery. 

Every primary and secondary school student in NSW is eligible for the vouchers. 

Please read this/the attached letter from the Premier about the program and the vouchers. 

You can apply for and access your vouchers in your MyServiceNSW account, in the Service NSW app, by calling 
Service NSW on 137788 or by visiting your local Service CentreExternal link. 

To be eligible, your child needs to be a NSW resident and enrolled in a NSW primary or secondary school in 
2023. 

For more information, visit the Service NSW websiteExternal link. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/parents-and-carers/back-to-school-vouchers/2022_Premiers_Back_to_School_letter.pdf
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/service-centre
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/back-to-school-vouchers


 

 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

CHOOSING A HELMET WHEN RIDING A BICYCLE OR SCOOTER 

 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

NO PARKING 
Signs like these are displayed within your school zone. Make sure you read the signs carefully 
before you move away from your vehicle as some ‘No Parking’ signs may have time restrictions 
associated with them. Council Rangers and NSW Police actively patrol school zones, especially 
during drop-off and pick-up time periods. Make the right choice and keep our students safe. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Payment 

 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is 
due to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the 
blue box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the 
uniform or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can 
contact you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on 
the school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document 
(obtained from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have 
received the signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to 
ride to school. Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

  

Message from the Office 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Ph:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

Concord Public School on Twitter 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

